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California Water Service’s Groundwater
Supplies Meet New Draft Water Quality
Standard for Chromium-6

Affected Sources Already Treated to Draft Maximum Contaminant Level

SAN JOSE, Calif., March 24, 2022 (GLOBE NEWSWIRE) -- Following the State Water
Resources Control Board’s (State Board) release of a draft maximum contaminant level
(MCL) of 10 parts per billion (ppb) for chromium-6 this week, California Water Service (Cal
Water) today announced that water sources in its affected service areas are already being
treated to comply with the new draft standard. Cal Water installed treatment at impacted,
active groundwater sources in its Dixon, Salinas, and Willows Districts when the original
MCL was set in 2014; the utility has continued to treat the water since then.

The current public comment period ends on April 29, 2022, after which the State Board plans
to begin the formal rulemaking process later this year. The State Board vacated the original
MCL—also set at 10 ppb—in 2017, after a court determined there was insufficient
documentation on the economic feasibility of compliance.

“Protecting our customers’ health and safety is our highest priority, and we have always
been committed to meeting or surpassing all water quality regulations set by public health
experts. That's why we developed, tested, and installed treatment at all of our affected,
active sources quickly when the original MCL was set years ago,” said Marty Kropelnicki,
President and CEO. “Although there has been no MCL in effect for the last several years,
because of chromium-6’s risk to public health, we continued to treat for the contaminant, so
our customers can rest assured knowing that their health and safety both continue to be
protected.”

Cal Water remains one of the only water utilities in the state that treats for chromium-6. The
State Board has proposed the compliance schedule to be between two and four years for
utilities that must still install treatment, based on water system size, with larger utilities
required to comply with the final MCL sooner than smaller utilities.

Additionally, as part of its commitment to being a responsible environmental steward from
beginning to end of the treatment process, Cal Water sends the chromium removed to be
recycled for use by other industries.

About Cal Water

California Water Service serves about 2 million people through 492,600 service connections
in California. The utility has provided water service in the state since 1926. Additional
information may be obtained online at www.calwater.com.
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